
Electronic Communications Committee
August 24, 2023

Attendees:  
     Deborah Fisk, Assistant Chair – Area III, Chapter 2265 Midlothian

Stan Palen, VFN Webmaster – Area VIII, Chapter 595 Colonial Beach
Frances Boatman, VFN 2nd Vice President – Area VII, Chapter 111 Roanoke Valley
Area II – Frances Sansone – Chapter 974 Virginia Beach
Area III – Cynthia Graunke – Chapter 2265 Midlothian
Area IV – Deborah Brown – Chapter 1697 Brentwood 
Area VII – Ellie Long – Chapter 111 Roanoke Valley
Area X – Nancy Palmerino, Chapter 007 Arlington

Absent:  
Dr. Constance Bails, ECC Chair – Area X, Chapter 737 Fairfax
John Bails, VFN Network Coordinator  - Area X, Chapter 737 Fairfax
Area I – Janice Hill, Chapter 685 Williamsburg 
Area IV – Willie Levenston – Chapter 1697 Brentwood 
Area IX – Otis Langford –  893 Springfield     

Meeting was called to order by Debbie Fisk at 4:00 pm on Thursday, August 24, 2023. 

Minutes of the August 17th meeting were read by Recording Secretary Boatman. No additions or
corrections were noted. Minutes will be posted on the VFN website.

F-7s need to be updated in January. Debbie will send list to be updated to Chapter Presidents,
with copies to First Vice President and Area Vice Presidents. Chapters should call members to
invite to meeting and ask if information is up-to-date, i.e. email, phone number, and whether
active or retired. Extra I.D. numbers should also be identified.

Nancy asked how to resolve invalid emails and non-working numbers. Ellie does a Google search
to see if there is an obituary and if she finds one, she notifies the Service Officer. We should also
send to Jackie Bryant at Headquarters (or whomever is in that position.) 

Stan will have the “New Komputer Korner” up in the next few weeks.

Action Items:
1 - Everyone to send picture and bio to Debbie for ECC webpage.
2 - Deborah Brown will call Willie Levenston to contact Stan or Debbie to help access WordPress.
3 - Everyone is reminded to sign form stating the purpose is to update information and will not be
shared with anyone.

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 31st at 4:00 pm.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:52  pm.

Respectfully submitted,         
Frances E. Boatman
Recording Secretary


